
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Best regards, 
Wayne Billington 
Head of School 

 

Dear Parents and visitors to our website, 
 
We work and study in an international school, 
but internationally schooling means something 
different to everyone. Here are some facts you 
may find surprising: 
 
1. Of all the schools in the world, the largest is 
in India. It is called the City Montessori School 
and it has over 32,000 students. 
 
2. China is the country where kids get most 
homework. Teenagers in Shanghai do a 
staggering 14 hours a week at the kitchen table. 
 
3. Children living in Pakistan have no legal right 
to a free education and compulsory education 
only runs between the ages of five and nine. 
 
4. Summer holidays last from the middle of 
December to early March in Chile, giving 
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children three months off. 
 
5. The country with the shortest school year 
and the longest school day is France. 
 
6. Children in Germany are given a special 
cone called a Schultüte full of pens, pencils, 
mini books, snacks and other presents that 
can only be opened when they start school. 
 
7. Canadian kids are taught a lot of their 
lessons in both French and English. 
 
8. The children in Holland all start school on 
their fourth birthday so there’s always 
someone new in class. 
 
9. Even if it’s a weekend or a holiday, 
Russian children always start school on 
‘Knowledge Day’, which is 1st September. 
 
10. The smallest school in the world is in 
Turin, Italy and has just one pupil. 
 
11. Boys and girls are educated separately 
in Iran until they reach university. Even 
teachers must be of the same gender as the 
classes they teach. 
 
12. Because of the flooding problems faced 
by the country, Bangladesh has no fewer 
than 100 boat schools. Each one has 
internet access, a library and is solar 

powered. 
 
13. One of the subjects taught in Icelandic 
schools is knitting. 
 
14. The primary school is Phumachangtang, 
Tibet, is thought to be the highest school in 
the world at 5,373 metres above the sea. 
 
Every school is unique in some way!! 
 
This week here are some corrections which 
need to be made to last week’s staffing list. 
You can find more details on page 5. 
 
With regard the new academic year please 
be aware that there will be vacancies 
arising for next year’s ADVISORY BOARD, so 
if you are interested please send a mail 
stating as such to head@bisc.wroclaw.pl  
 
Next we have a heartfelt goodbye message 
written by one of the most talented writers 
in the school THEO ROULLET on page 9. 
 
Finally, on behalf of the PTA I remind you 
that THIS Saturday is INTERNATIONAL DAY 
with festivities starting at 12pm sharp. 
 
Have a good weekend, 
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
13 

Primary Morning 
Briefing 
8.15a.m. 

 
 

14 
Secondary  Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 
Library 

 
 

15 
Sports Day in 

Primary School 

16 
 
 

17 
Primary School 

Assembly 
8.35 a.m. 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 

 
Foundation End of 

Year Concert 
2.45p.m. 

Foundation Unit 
 

18 
P.T.A. 

International 
Day 

 
12.00 – 15.00 

19 

20 
Primary Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 

 
Sports Day in 

Secondary School 

21 
Secondary  Morning 

Briefing 
8.15a.m. 
Library 

 
Primary School End 

of Year Concert 
Dress Rehearsal at 

Firlej 
ul. Grabiszyńska 56 

22 
Primary School  

End of Year Concert  
Firlej  

ul. Grabiszyńska 56 
 

23 
House Assembly 

8.30a.m. 
 

Year 4 trip 

24 
Whole School 

Assembly 
10.30a.m. 

 
End of the Academic 

Year 2015/2016 
12.05p.m 

 
Staff Party 
12.30 p.m. 

 

25 26 

27 
Summer Holiday 

28 
Summer Holiday 

29 
Summer Holiday 

30 
Summer Holiday 

1 
Summer Holiday 

2 3 

4 
Summer Holiday 

5 
Summer Holiday 

6 
Summer Holiday 

7 
Summer Holiday 

8 
Summer Holiday 

9 10 

 
 

Please take care when 
parking around the 

school. 
 

Avoid blocking 
entrances to 

neighbours’ houses 
and driveways. 

 
DO NOT PARK ON THE 

ZEBRA CROSSINGS! 

1. Mr Hae Sung Lee, our Korean Coordinator is 
available: 
Monday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–10:30 / 11:20-13:40 
Tuesday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–10:30 / 11:20-13:50 
Wednesday                            8:00-8:30 / 10:10–13:50 
Thursday         8:00-8:30 / 10:10–12:10 /15:00-15:30 
Friday                                                            13:20-15:30 
 
Contact details: 
Hae Sung Lee - haesung.lee@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
Hye Seung Lee - hyeseung.lee@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
 
2. School doctor is available for Parents and 
Staff on Thursdays from 10.00a.m. till 
12.05p.m. (G8 room, big villa)  
 
 
3. The BISC Department of Finance & 
Administration kindly requests that all 
overdue school fees and examination fees, as 
well as June tuition fees, are paid by 10th June 
2016 at the latest. Please note that in the 
event of overdue payment, the School 
reserves the right to withhold all documents 
referring to the Student, including school 
records and examination certificates, until the 
outstanding fees are paid.  

REMINDERS FOR PARENTS 

BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL WROCŁAW - CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
June 2016 

4. Dear Parents, 
Please note that the Polish for parents is 
cancelled on Monday 20th due to the Sports 
Day in Secondary school. 
 
5. Please note, that our school doctor will 
not be in next Thursday. 
 
6. Yearbook is now on sale. 
To order your copy, go to www.lulu.com 
and search for “BISC Wroclaw”, or use the 
direct link below: 
 
http://www.lulu.com/shop/bisc-
wroclaw/bisc-wroclaw-10th-anniversary-
book/paperback/product-22752624.html 
 
 
 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.bisc.wroclaw.pl 
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ECA TEACHER AGE GROUP WHERE WHEN 

English for Parents : ) 
Intermediate group 

Ewa Gołąbek Parents : ) S2 room 
big villa 

Mondays 
2.00p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Short animated movie Club Sławomir Czerwiński Secondary S3 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
1.00p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

Polish for Parents : ) 
Intermediate group 

Hanna Savel Parents : ) S3 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
1.50p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Discussion Club Jennifer Jones Y2 – Y3 Year 3 Foxes room 
small villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Primary Orchestra Maciej Posłuszny Y4 – Y6 G11 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Homework Club Agnieszka Peck Primary F1 room 
big villa 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Kendo Club 
 

Takaharu Uesugi Y1 upwards 
 

Dębowa Gym 
Dębowa 9b 

Tuesdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.45p.m. 

Polish for Beginners Anna Łoboziak Y1-Y2 Year 2 Butterflies room 
Small villa 

Tuesdays 
3.45p.m. – 4.45p.m. 

Basketball Club 
(Boys and Girls) 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y6 – Y13 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Tuesdays 
4.00p.m. - 5.20p.m. 

Swimming 
 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 upwards 
Intermediate & 

Advanced 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Tuesdays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

Sculpture Club Anna Kawczyńska Secondary S7 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
1.00p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

Polish for Parents : ) 
Beginners 

Hanna Savel Parents : ) S1 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
1.50p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Maths Club 
 

Justyna Zając Secondary F2 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
3.40p.m. – 4.25p.m. 

Football Club Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 – Y9 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

(all weather Sport’s pitch 
outside of the school) 

Wednesdays 
4.00p.m. – 5.30p.m. 

Chess Club Alex Sitkowiecki Secondary S1 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
1.15p.m. – 1.35p.m. 

SingStar Club Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary G6 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
1.15p.m. – 1.40p.m. 

English for Parents : ) 
Pre Intermediate 

Iwona Sokołowska Parents : ) G10 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
2.00p.m. – 3.25p.m. 

Famous British and American songs Iwona Sokołowska Y3 – Y6 G10 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
3.35p.m. – 4.15p.m. 

Swimming Karolina Kałużka Y1 upwards 
Beginners 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Thursdays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

Musical Performance Club Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary G11 room 
big villa 

Fridays 
3.30p.m. – 4.40p.m. 

Basketball Club 
 

Marcin Kwasiuk Y1- Y5 SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Fridays 
4.00p.m. – 5.20p.m. 

Swimming Marcin Kwasiuk Y1 upwards 
Intermediate & 

Advanced 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Fridays 
5.20p.m. – 6.05p.m. 

     

     

     

     

     

     

BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL WROCŁAW 

Extra Curricular Activities  2015/2016 
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It is hard to believe that it is nearly 
the summer holiday. My class were 
talking this week about how fast 
time flies. It seems we only began 
the school year a minute ago... 
 
The week was full of things to learn, 
revise and discover. Year 5 Ravens 
enjoyed their short trip to the 
bowling alley on Thursday. The 

teachers were busy adding their finishing touches to 
end-of-year reports, while students went through their 
last revisions and tests.  
 
On Wednesday we had our Sports Day with some 
belated Children's Day gifts – luckily we managed to 
have some fun outdoor before the rain came.  
 
As I am writing this, the Foundation children are 
probably practising for their little Concert on Friday. 
The Year 1-6 Concert is also approaching, as it is 
already next Wednesday (22nd June). Many thanks for 
all the help with the costumes! 
 
On Friday we gathered for our weekly assembly. We 
said goodbye to some of our students who leave BISC 
for good this year. We wish them all the best in their 
new schools, wherever they might go! I hope they will 
have fond memories of their time spent in BISC and in 
Wrocław. 
 
There were Stars of the Week too: 
 
Foundation Bees – whole class 
Foundation Turtles – Rustem 
Year 1 Rabbits – Jakub 
Year 2 Butterflies – Ji Hyo 
Year 3 Otters – Julia 
Year 3 Foxes – Whole class 
Year 4 Shoebills – Deepali 
Year 5 Kangaroos – Matteo 
Year 5 Ravens – Sri 
Year 6 Jaguars – Batu, Yunsol and David 
 
Congratulations, Stars! 
 
Wishing you a good weekend, 
 
Anna Witańska 
Head of Primary 
 
 
 

As students and teachers begin 
the procedures that signal the end 
of the school year is nearing, I 
would like to take the time to 
thank the secondary student body 
for their terrific efforts this year. 
Students have worked very hard 
throughout the year and have 
always shown the bright side of 
life while doing so. Their 

enthusiasm for learning and their friendships with their 
peers have made each day a real treat for teachers. So 
thank you students for all that you have done this year. 
Your teachers really appreciate your efforts. 
 
I would also like to thank our incoming Head of School, 
Mr. Tom McGrath, for his time during last week’s visit. 
He had countless meetings with teachers and parents 
in order to become familiar with our school. He shared 
his own experiences with international schools with 
several of the staff, so I am looking forward to see how 
next year will take shape under his direction. 
 
Enjoy your weekend, 
 
Joe Peck 
Head of Secondary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

News from Head of Secondary News from Head of Primary 
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Staff Members 2016 / 2017 

Staff Member Subject 

Adach Beata French 

Carr-de Avelon Ian ICT and EAL, 
Year 8 Form Tutor, 
EAL Coordinator 

Berezowska Joanna Secretary 

Bil Anna Cleaning Lady 

Pliego Blancas Nancy Spanish 

Bobik Elżbieta Polish  line 

Britton Ashleigh Year 4 b Form Tutor 

Cassiere Dario Italian 

Cempura Magda ICT-coordinator, library 

Cieśla Bożena Cleaning Lady 

Cieśla Jerzy Ancillary Staff 

Czerwiński Sławomir History and Geography 

Duncan Verity Welfare Coordinator 

Frankiewicz Katarzyna  Year 1 Assistant 

Goldman Gene Year 6b Form Tutor 

Gołąbek Ewa Polish, EAL (primary, parents) 

Hart Dorota EAL, Year 6a Assistant 

Hart Philip English, Year 7 Form Tutor 

Jahl Andrzej Ancillary Staff 

Jones Jennifer Year 3 Form Tutor 

Kałużka Karolina Physical Education 

Kasprzak Joanna Year 3 Assistant 

Kawczyńska Anna Art for Secondary School,  
Year 9 Form Tutor 

Kieler Marek Ancillary Staff 

Kluka Katarzyna Administrator 

Kołodyńska Anna Biology 

Kwasiuk Marcin Physical Education 

Latawiec Elwira Cleaning Lady 

Lee Hae Sung Korean, 
Korean Community Coordinator 

Lee Hye Seung Art for Primary School, 
Korean, 
Korean Community coordinator 

Love Aysha Year 1 Form Tutor 

Gołos Łaniewska Lidia Polish  line 

Łoboziak Anna Polish, Year 5 Assistant 

Łuczkowska Izabela Early Years Foundation Stage 
Form Tutor 

Marczyk Marta Year 6b Assistant 

Mazur Oksana Russian 

McGrath Tom Head of School 

Mrozowska Magdalena French, Polish, Head of Polish school 

Peck Agnieszka Year 5 Form Tutor,  
Deputy Head of Primary 

Peck Joe Science, Year 10 Form Tutor , 
Head of Secondary 

Piątkowski Bogdan Business Studies 

       
      

        

Staff Member Subject 

Połośka Justyna Mathematics, Year 11 Form Tutor 

Posłuszny Maciej Music for Primary School 

Reymont Dobrusia Year 4a and Year 4b Assistant 

Sambor Patrycja German 

Savel Hanna Polish for Parents, Russian 

Schier Joanna Year 6a Form Tutor 

Sitkowiecki Alexander History, Year 13 Form Tutor,  
UCAS Coordinator 

Słowik Małgorzata School Doctor 

Sokołowska Iwona EAL primary, House coordinator 

Stefaniszyn Jakub Music for Secondary School 

Szczepkowska Bożena Polish  line 

Szczukiecka Emilia French 

Śmiałkowska 
Małgorzata 

Polish  line 

Tomasik Natalia Early Years Foundation Stage 
Assistant 

Trubiłło Elżbieta Polish  line 

Uesugi Takaharu Japanese, 
Japanese Community Coordinator 

Witańska Anna Year 4a Form Tutor, Head of Primary 

Wojaczyński Jacek Chemistry 

Wojtowicz Joanna Polish  line 

Wróbel Bogdan Ancillary Staff 

Wychowaniec Monika Polish  line 

Young Danny Year 2 Assistant 

Zając Justyna Mathematics, Year 12 Form Tutor 

Zawadzka Grażyna Polish  line 

Żmuda Ewelina Year 2 Form Tutor 

Żyżniewska Dorota Polish  line 
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Tom McGrath 

Dear Parents, Pupils and Staff, 
 
I wish to register my thanks to all of you for the warm welcome and the excellent feedback that I 
received on my recent visit to BISC Wroclaw. This was an important fact-finding visit for me and I 
am now more prepared and have a greater understanding of the many qualities of the school and 
of the various areas of development. 
 
I had the opportunity to spend time with Wayne Billington and the senior leadership team. I 
attended a meeting of the Advisory Board. I attended primary and secondary assemblies and said a 
few words. I also met the PTA, addressed the whole staff, toured the facilities and met secretarial, 
administrative and ancillary staff. I had some interactions with parents and with pupils. 
While it was a fleeting visit I made the following observations. 
 

1. The school is a very international one and this quality is one to be developed and embraced. 
2. There is a high level of goodwill towards the school from parents and pupils; this needs to 

be harnessed and developed. 
3. There is a clear warm and family atmosphere and this strength of the school is one to be 

made more tangible through a more developed pastoral and wellness programme. 
4. There is a great commitment among staff for the school to develop and thrive and I am 

really looking forward to leading this team. 

The head of school is very much like the conductor of an orchestra with many disparate elements 
to arrange and understand to achieve harmony. I now have a greater understanding of the 
disparate elements. I know look forward to assembling them to produce a very special sound. 
 
Tom McGrath 
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Spotlight on Year 2 Butterflies 

We have been doing lots of exciting things 
recently. On Wednesday we enjoyed the sport’s 
day in which we competed against different 
house teams. Everybody wanted to win but we 
tried to play fair and keep the positive sport 
spirit.  
 
On our final trip this year we went to Castle 
Ksiaz. We saw how people lived in the past and 
found out about princess Daisy who was an 
English lady of great beauty and lived there. We 
do recommend you to visit this castle and if you 
would like to find out more, we have some 
information leaflets available in our class.  
 
After visiting the castle we went to stables where 
we could learn about a blacksmith’s profession 
and actually stroke the horses! We also went for 
a ride with a horse carriage but definitely the 
biggest attraction of this trip was the camp fire 
party   
 
Our science topic is plants so we have been 
making lots of projects and designs related to it. 
We made ‘grass heads’ and currently we have 
been working on a small world jungle design. 
 
Have a great weekend and we are looking 
forward to see you tomorrow on the 
International Day!  
 
Ms. Ewelina, Ms. Kasia and the Butterflies 
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Visitors to Britain report that the weather is a major topic of conversation. The Britishness of BISC has clearly taken 
a boost then as the school now has a weather station to talk about. 
 
Back in February 2015 I saw an announcement that the Raspberry Pi Foundation had a grant from the 
multinational software company Oracle to build weather stations to be given away to schools. Often, applying for 
such  free equipment and materials is a waste of time as so many schools apply and we are generally refused 
anyway because only schools in the UK are considered. I still decided to make the effort, as I usually do. 
 
In September 2015 I heard that we'd been lucky. Amazingly they didn't even ask us to pay the additional postage 
as we are overseas, which has happened before. A Raspberry PI computer and all the sensors needed for a 
weather station would be sent to us at no cost. Initially we were told to expect our weather station in October, but  
month by month the explanations and excuses and apologies followed and I came to wonder whether it would 
ever really happen.  
 
Finally in April of this year Mr. Peck came to ask me if I had ordered a weather station. Clearly our present had 
arrived. Mr Andy Harris, temporarily reprising his role as Headteacher, agreed that the school would buy the cables 
and router needed to connect the weather station to the network. So we've had an interesting project to end the 
year.  
 
Pupils have had to screw all the pieces together and checked that the sensors were working properly before the 
equipment went onto the roof. It was good that they did check, as the first classes found problems with the rain 
gauge which were easier to correct on terra firma than they would have been on the roof. It was also good 
because it gave pupils the chance to understand how the sensors and interfaces work and use their knowledge of 
the Python programming language. 
 
There have also been trips onto the roof to find and measure a suitable position. Our ancillary staff have helped us 
by drilling holes in the brickwork to anchor everything and now finally the system is working. The system 
measures: 
 

•Rainfall 
•Wind speed 
•Wind gust speed 
•Wind direction 
•Ambient temperature 
•Soil temperature 
•Barometric pressure 
•Relative humidity 
•Air Quality 
 

Every 10 minutes the values are put into an on board database. Each hour all the data is uploaded to a database in 
the cloud, which is provided for all the schools by Oracle. 
 
If you stand on the school playing field and look at the Small Villa, the anemometer and wind vane are clearly 
visible on the roof. The weather station joins a lightning detection and tracking system which has been on the roof 
for many years. The weather station is between the lightning system's GPS sensor on one corner of the roof and its 
lightning antenna on the other. BISC hosts the lightning system for TOA Systems and it sends data to their 
headquarters in Florida in the USA. 
 
Ian Carr-de Avelon 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weather Station 

 

Page 8 



 

Honestly, on my first day of school here, I wasn't aware that the next 5 years of my 

life would be so awesome. Not awesome like party, but awesome like... school!!! I 

didn't know some amazing stuff were about to happen, that I was going to make 

new friends, new best friends. I couldn't really speak English but I was lucky to have 

really good teachers around me who made me learn fast and well. 

 

I quickly got used to this school because everyone were (and still are) so welcoming 

and everyone looked too happy to learn new things everyday (even in maths class), 

which was really a huge change compared to what I had experienced in other 

schools earlier in my life. And that "family" feeling you get when you come to this school is really the clue to why I 

love it so much. It’s just amazing how I don't even feel like going back home after school, because for me, this 

school is kind of my home! 

 

The ONLY bad thing here is that even though you would want to, you can't stay here forever. During the time I 

spent here I saw lots of people come and go and it's just really sad to see your best friends go. But at the same 

time new people come so it’s okay after all, but I think the worst of it is when it's your turn to go and you have to 

leave it all behind, all your friends and all the teachers, playing afterschool, all those awesome camps and trips, all 

those amazing stuff you will never forget about. 

 

And the problem is now, it's my turn to go. But before saying goodbye, I would like to thank some people that 

really changed how I see school, people who helped me through some difficult times and who showed me the way 

to be successful in next years. 

 

Firstly, I want to thank Ms. Iwona simply because she taught me English: thanks to her, I can write this. And also 

because she is a very nice teacher and I was not scared to read those Stage 1,2,3.. books out loud and she gave us 

candy. ;)  

 

And I also would like to thank Mrs. Schier because she was very nice towards me even when I wasn't behaving that 

well and because she is just a really good teacher in general as she taught me Literacy which helped me win the 

Torrance Legacy Creative Writing Award in Year 6. 

 

Finally, I want to thank everyone here, like Mr. Sławek for never giving me all my detentions I deserve, Mr. Peck for 

his funny jokes in class, Mr. Alex for always playing football with us, Mr. Kuba for all the band practices we had, Mr. 

Graham for organising the concerts, etc. (very long list of people!!) 

 

Anyways, I hope more awesome things will happen in this school and that I will be able to come back one day, or 

at least visit from time to time. :) 

 

Goodbye Everyone, 

Theo Roullet 

Theo’s Parting Words 
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Dear Parents and students, 

 

I’m pleased to announce the 10th Anniversary 

Book is now on sale. The book contains a 

history of our school with an insight into the 

campus’ past and an overview of each of the 

past ten years; recounting many of the faces 

and events. In addition, the book has been 

combined with this year’s yearbook. 

 

As there have already been enquiries from 

former students and parents who are now 

spread across the globe, the book is available to 

purchase from a global distributor with a 

variety of shipping options. 

 

 

 

To order your copy, go to www.lulu.com and search for “BISC Wroclaw”, or use the direct link below: 

 

http://www.lulu.com/shop/bisc-wroclaw/bisc-wroclaw-10th-anniversary-book/paperback/product-

22752624.html 

 

The book is 148 pages in length and costs approximately 140zl, depending on which currency you 

choose.  Please note that any orders should be followed up directly with the distributor, as the school is 

not able to review specific details. 

 

I hope you enjoy the book, whether you are a current or former student, parent or teacher who has been 

a part of the past 10 years of BISC Wrocław’s history. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Graham Lewis 

Head’s Assistant for Strategic Planning 

 

 

 

 

 

BISC Wrocław 10th Anniversary Book 
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1. International Day 2016 

When – Saturday, June 18 

Start – 12:00, exactly noon. Please remember that the International Day will start with the parade – children walking behind 

their national flags. Therefore, please be at school exactly for the start at 12:00.  

Dress – children and according to wish also teachers are invited to wear national costumes or some wear in national colors. In 

case your children will wear a national costume or special clothes you don’t want to be spoiled during play, prepare casual 

clothes for children to change after the opening ceremony. 

Food – Every family is expected to bring a dish, plate, pot or bowl of ood typical to their home country to place on common 

table and share with everybody. Dishes, small bowls, napkins and cutleries will be provided.  

Raffle – additional raffle tickets will be available for sale on the day of event as well.  

 

Thank you – we are very thankful to all teachers cooperating with us in preparation of the International Day. We thank also all 

the volunteers who have helped us with preparation so far and who are going to help on the day of the event. Finally, but not 

the least, we thank you for all the generous donations for the raffle prizes. All your help is very much appreciated. 

 

2. Costume Donations: 

PTA have been informing parents for long time about the plans of creating a costume cupboard at school. From September 

PTA should receive it’s own room and furniture to make the costume cupboard a reality.  

 

Many of you are preparing costumes for end-of-the-year concert. If you do not wish to store them, PTA will provide a box 

where you can drop off your child’s costume as a donation for the costume cupboard. PTA will take care of cleaning, 

cataloguing and finally storing the costumes for future use in assemblies and other concerts.   

 

3. Donations of uniforms and other items for future Bazaars: 

As many families are getting ready to leave Poland during the upcoming summer and are going to clean the cupboards, PTA 

would like to offer you to donate before leaving (1) uniforms, (2) valuable clothes like ski wear or similar which realistically 

have a chance to sell on Bazaars, (3) books, (4) toys and puzzles, (5) costumes. You can leave these items packed and marked 

as donation on the upper floor of small Villa on the usual place as before Bazaars. 

 

4. LOST & FOUND at the end of the academic year: 

Please still check the Lost&Found corner for the things your children have lost. We’ll try to make the boxes easily available for 

checking also on International Day, when many parents will be present. Any items left in Lost&Found boxes by Tursday, June 

23, will be considered abandoned and donated for charity and PTA future bazaars. On Thursday, June 23, the Lost&Found 

boxes will be emptied and items will not be available for collection after this point 

 

pta@bisc.wroclaw.pl 

 

Page 11 

PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION 2015/2016 

mailto:pta@bisc.wroclaw.pl�


 
 
 
 
PRICE  - 10 PLN per meal 
 
Every day you can choose between 2 available meals. 
 

06.06 07.06 08.06 09.06 10.06 

Devolay with 
mashed potatoes 

and salad 

Meat stew with 
dumplings and 

salad 

Penne with 
vegetables in 
cream sauce 

Chicken burger with 
fries 

Toastie with 
spinach , tomato 
and mozzarella 

 

Pancakes with 
spinach, feta 

cheese and dried 
tomatoes 

Borsch + croquet 
with broccoli 

 

Breaded chicken 
cutlet + salad + 

potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Camembert in 
cranberry- 

horseradish sauce 

Sesame-crusted 
chicken cutlet + 
salad + baked 

potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

13.06 14.06 15.06 16.06 17.06 

Penne with 
vegetables in 
cream sauce 

Borscht + croquet 
with cheese and 

champignons 
 

Cod + salad+ 
potatoes/ rice or 

French fries 

Meatballs with 
potatoes and salad 

Pancakes with 
spinach, feta 

cheese and dried 
tomatoes 

Spicy Mexican 
pancakes 

Risotto with 
chicken& veggies 

Spaghetti 
bolognese 

 

Potato dumplings in 
mushroom sauce 

with salads 

Sesame chicken 
cutlet+ salad 

+baked 
potatoes/ rice or 

French fries 
20.06 21.06 22.06 23.06 24.06 

Devolay with 
mashed potatoes 

and salad 

Meat stew with 
dumplings and 

salad 

Hash browns 
with vegetable 

stew 

Chicken burger with 
fries 

End of the 
Academic Year 

2015 / 2016 
Toastie with with 
spinach , tomato 
and mozzarella 

Pancakes with 
chocolate& 
strawberries 

 

Breaded chicken 
cutlet + salad + 

potatoes/ rice or 
French fries 

Penne with 
vegetables in cream 

sauce 

 

If you prefer there is also a possibility to exchange something from the menu for : 

1. Tomato soup with rice+ bread roll with cheese/salami 

2. Sour rye soup with egg + bread roll with cheese/salami 

3. Borscht + bread roll with cheese/salami 

 

Of course we can introduce something new according to your preferences. I am waiting for your 

suggestions. 

 

 

 

Lunch Menu June 2016 
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HOUSE  SCORES 2015/2016 

87 
 
 
 
 

92 
(Weekly Winner) 
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